
BOROUGH	OF	EDDYSTONE	

BOROUGH	COUNCIL	WORKSHOP	MINUTES	

May	3,	2021	

7:00	P.M.	

The	Borough	of	Eddystone	Borough	Council	met	on	the	above	date	and	time	via	Zoom	with	the	following	
members	present:		Council	President	William	Stewart,	Vice	President	Robert	Yannuzzi,	Councilmembers	
Chris	Sprague,	Beth	Gross	&	Stanley	Sigda.		Also	present	were	Mayor	Allen	Reeves	and	Solicitor	Peter	
Amuso.		Absent	Karen	Reeves	

President	Stewart	called	the	meeting	to	order	followed	by	Roll	Call.	

UPCOMING	PUBLIC	MEETINGS/EVENTS:	

05/10/2021								6	PM	Council	Executive	Session	(Zoom)	

05/10/2021								7	PM	Council	Regular	Meeting	(Zoom)	

ENGINEERS	REPORT:	

Lisa	Catania’s	printed	report		

RIGHT	TO	KNOW	SUBMISSIONS		

All	satisfied	



PUBLIC	COMMENT:	

No	Public	Comment	

COMMITTEE	REPORTS	

Council	President	Stewart	reminded	all	of	the	4th	Street	Bridge	and	the	County	would	be	looking	for	a	
decision	soon.	Street	Light	update	should	be	shared	by	next	week.		

Dawn	Jones	relayed	requests	for	Eddystone	Borough	Secretary’s	and	Streets	Department	to	have	the	
summer	schedule.	Secretary’s	Monday	thru	Thursday	8	am	til	5	pm	and	Friday	8	am	til	noon.	Streets	
Department	Monday	thru	Friday	6:30	am	until	2:30	pm.	Council	will	also	have	no	summer	Workshops	
June	thru	September	and	will	resume	Workshops	in	October	2021.	

Kaci	Smith	reported	for	Eddystone	Recreation	that	they	have	decided	to	scale	the	parade	back	for	this	
coming	Memorial	Day	and	have	the	students	walk	in	the	parade	and	receive	snack	bags	at	the	end	of	the	
parade.	She	shared	that	letters	will	go	out	along	with	flyers	for	all	the	Eddystone	students	to	participate	
in	the	parade	and	plant	flags	at	the	Memorial.	Kaci	also	updated	that	Story	Time	will	start	back	up	on	
Thursday	May	20,	2021	and	then	return	back	on	Tuesdays	moving	forward.	

Donna	Stilwell	requested	Effective	May	1,	2021,	the	borough	will	no	longer	require	purchase	orders	to	be	
issued	to	vendors.	This	does	not	change	the	procedures	and	requirements	for	obtaining	proposals	or	
bids	which	meet	established	thresholds.		When	an	invoice	is	received	by	the	Borough,	the	invoice	will	be	
stamped	with	the	following	by	the	borough	secretary	or	the	borough	manager.	

Councilwoman	Gross	informed	all	that	Mr.	Cowan	would	announce	History	Museum	hours	once	all	is	
cleaned	and	they	have	time	to	look	over	all	in	the	museum.	Councilwoman	Gross	also	requested	the	
painting	of	Mayor	Rowles	be	done	and	displayed	in	the	Council	room	along	with	looking	into	a	wooden	
bench	for	Wayne	Mattero	to	be	placed	outside	of	the	History	Museum.	

ADJOURNMENT:	

Motion	made	by	Beth	Gross,	2nd	by	Chris	Sprague.		Motion	carries	6-0.	

Submitted	by,	

Borough	Manager	

Borough	of	Eddystone	




